#### **NEXT MEETING:**

Thursday, SEPTEMBER 20, 2001 DINNER MEETING





## LOS ANGELES

Hospitality Financial and Technology Professionals

**SEPTEMBER 2001 ISSUE** 



#### President's Message

Thank you for making our first breakfast meeting on August 16th at Le Meridien a success. We will certainly want to consider doing that again. I'd like to thank Daniel Monnet and Racquel Obando for hosting the meeting and Maridy Masicat, the Director of Revenue Management, for giving our members a tour of the newly renovated hotel. And, finally, a special thanks to Bruce Baltin at PKF for his continued support of our group.

September's topic will be about the new Bush tax laws and how the changes will affect both the individual and corporations. Tax partner Linda Sybrandt of Deloitte and Touche will speak on the topic and update us on the changes. It promises to be an informative and interesting evening, and I hope you can bring your HR people with you.

Our meeting will be held at the famous Beverly Hilton Hotel, and our host will be Khanh Tran, Controller at the hotel. If you're

continued on Page 2

#### THE 2001 TAX CUT: EFFECTS ON YOU AND YOUR CORPORATION

Ms. Linda Sybrandt, a Tax Partner and Practice Leader with the Los Angeles office of Deloitte & Touche LLP, has 24 years of experience in public accounting and is a firm-designated specialist in real estate and foreignowned U.S. businesses. She focuses on a variety of real estate ownership vehicles, including REITs, advising them on all facets of the industry, specifically, tax, capital markets, acquisitions, deal structures, and more. Ms. Sybrandt earned her BS degree in Accounting from USC and her Master's of Business Taxation from Golden Gate University.

Her presentation tonight will focus on individual tax reductions, estate tax "repeal," the impact on alternative minimum tax, and what's ahead for business.

We are looking forward to seeing you at this very informative presentation.



"Education is what you get when you read the fine print. Experience is what you get if you don't." Pete Seeger

### THE BEVERLY HILTON

9876 WILSHIRE BLVD.
BEVERLY HILLS
(310) 274-7777

Thursday, Sept. 20 Doors open at 6:00 pm Cocktails 6:00-6:45 pm Speaker at 7:00 pm Dinner at 8:00 pm

"SEEDS OF CHANGE-THE 2001 TAX CUT"

with

Ms. Linda Sybrandt DELOITTE & TOUCHE

Meeting price is
\$ 38.00 per person
for members and
first-time guests
All others, \$48 per person
Checks payable to
"HFTP"

("No Shows" will be billed.)

RSVP online at www.hftp-la.org

by Monday, Sept. 17 Or call (626) 836-1222

### H F T P B O A R D M E M B E R S 2 0 0 0 - 2 0 0 1

President James Le

Global Hospitality Network (626) 836-1222 james@globalhospla.com

Vice President/Membership

Cynthia Hughes
Hotel Bel-Air
(310) 472-1211
chughes@hotelbelair.com

Vice President Eva Malik

Westin South Coast Plaza (714) 540-2500 eva.malik@westin.com

> Treasurer Kenny Geh

Westin Long Beach (562) 436-3000 kgeh@starlodge.com

> Secretary Vicki Gregory

Hyatt Regency Long Beach (562) 491-1234 vgregory@lgbrlpo.hyatt.com

Past President
Bruce Reichenbacher, CHAE

The Wilshire Grand Hotel (213) 612-3902 bruce@wilshiregrand.com

Programs Director Phil LeJune

Windsor Capital Group (310) 566-1100 plj@gte.net

Education

Don St. Hilaire

Cal Poly Pomona

(909) 869-4534 dsthilaire@csupomona.edu

Club Director
Dennis Pacheco
Los Angeles Country Club

(310) 276-6104 pacheco@thelacc.org

Communications/Past President

Eden Slegr Global Hospitality Network (626) 836-1222

Fax: (626) 836-1223 eden@globalhospla.com

# Proposed Board of Directors for 2001-2002



The following slate of new Board members has been proposed. Elections will be held during the September 20th meeting.

President – Cynthia Hughes
VP – Kenny Geh
Secretary – Vicki Gregory
Treasurer – Connie Santos-Tejeira
Programs Director - Phil LeJune
Education – Don St. Hilaire
Club Director – Dennis Pacheco
Technology Director - Colin Fahrig
Past President/Charities & Events – Bruce Reichenbacher
Past President/Communications – Eden Slegr

This is your chance to become more active and contribute to the Chapter leadership. So please call now if you are interested in becoming a Board member.

We need your input!

We need your input!



President's Message, continued from Page 1

interested in learning more about this famous property, please visit the hotel's Web site:

http://www.seeing-stars.com/Hotels/BeverlyHilton.shtml

As I mentioned in the August newsletter, the Board has submitted a new slate of officers to be voted in at this next meeting for the coming season beginning in September. We still have a few more slots to fill. Please contact me if you are interested.

I will be stepping down as President. I have thoroughly enjoyed meeting all of you and assisting in the planning of our meetings these past two years. Thank you for your support -- and see you at the Beverly Hilton!

Los Angeles Chapter President **Tames Le** 

#### **Dues & Dinner Meetings**

The Board voted in August to raise the 2001-2002 local chapter dues.

Cost for Dinner Meetings will be \$38 - Members

\$48 - Non-members

### CONSIDER PRE-PAYING FOR THE YEAR TO SAVE MONEY!

Remember.....by pre-paying for all 10 Dinner Meetings, the cost is \$350.

Call 626-836-1222 if you need more information.



Built by Conrad Hilton and owned by former talk-show host and singer Merv Griffin, the Beverly Hilton is the site of the annual Golden Globe Awards, among many other star-studded events during the year. Don't miss this Sept. 20th HFTP dinner meeting! Besides the great speaker, dinner, and Board Elections, you never know which movie star/s you'll see at the Beverly Hilton!

The Beverly Hilton is located at the intersection of Wilshire and Santa Monica Boulevards in Beverly Hills

# CET INVOLVEDA

#### **WE STILL NEED YOUR HELP!**

Thanks, again, to Dennis Pacheco, Neal McCracken, Don St. Hilaire, Eden Slegr, & James Le, who sent in some great material for newsletters last year. We'd like to ask you all again to submit any relevant and interesting articles for our membership to read and enjoy. Let's make the Newsletter something everyone will look forward to getting in the mail!

# CYBER SLEUTHS\* INVESTIGATE HOT SITES ON THE INTERNET

#### You too can be a Cyber Sleuth!

Submit relevant & interesting Web sites to Eden@globalhospitality.com for upcoming newsletters



2001 HFTP Annual Convention & Tradeshow
October 17-20
Hyatt Regency Phoenix & Phoenix Civic Plaza
www.hftp.org

(for conference updates and online registration)



Annual Southern California Visitor Industry Outlook Conference Thursday, November 1, 2001 Hyatt Regency Long Beach 8:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.

Participate in 5 interactive, information-packed sessions on trends in the Southern California visitor industry. Up-to-date forecasts from industry leaders about the health of So. California's tourism economy.

Presented by:
PKF Consulting, Los Angeles
The Collins School of Hospitality Management
at Cal Poly Pomona
Cost is \$150 per person

**Sponsored by Hyatt Regency Long Beach** 

For more information, e-mail Donna Dannan, Manager The Collins School's Professional Development Institute at: ddannan@csupomona.edu



Hospitality Financial and Technology Professionals
Los Angeles Chapter
Global Hospitality Network
3579 E. Foothill Boulevard, #229
Pasadena, CA 91107



